
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Kyle Hayden, assistant superintendent, business & operations, ext. 4309 
 
Re: Portable Classrooms Installation w/Nabholz – Deerfield, Schwegler 
 
Date: February 18, 2016 
 
 
Background: 
Nabholz Construction Services partnered with Sabatini Architects, Hollis & Miller 
Architects and Henderson Engineering on bond construction package 2, which includes 
Deerfield and Schwegler Elementary Schools. At its December 9, 2013 meeting, the 
Board of Education approved the owner-construction management at-risk services 
agreement for USD 497 2013 Bond Issue Projects with Nabholz Construction Services. 
As work has progressed through the Deerfield and Schwegler construction projects, 
portable classrooms were needed during the extensive remodel of the buildings. The 
expenses associated with the installation of the portable classrooms were not included in 
the Nabholz Construction Services contract and are being invoiced separately. 
 

Deerfield – Mobile Classrooms Installation 87,510.41 
Schwegler – Mobile Classrooms Installation 31,126.68 
Total $118,637.09 

 
Recommendation: 
The Facility Planning Committee recommends board approval for payment to Nabholz 
Construction Services for the portable classrooms installation at Deerfield and 
Schwegler Elementary Schools. 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve the payment to Nabholz Construction Services 
in the amount of $118,637.09 for the portable classrooms installation at Deerfield and 
Schwegler Elementary Schools.” 
 


